

Brad Henry Governor

February 15, 2008

Secretary Michael Chertoff U.S. Department of Homeland Security Washington, DC 20528

Re. Request for Extension for REAL ID

Dear Secretary Chertoff:

On behalf of the State of Oklahoma, I respectfully request an extension of the May 2008 deadline for complying with the REAL ID rule. Thank you for your prompt attention to and approval of this request, and, of course, please do not hesitate to contact me should you have questions or need additional information.

Sincerely

Brad Henry Governor

cc: Kevin L. Ward, Oklahoma Secretary of Safety and Security, and

Commissioner, Oklahoma Department of Public Safety

Kerry L. Pettingill, Director, Okłahoma Office of Homeland Security